This Information Applies Only 

To Plan Participants Who Are 

Eligible For Medicare, Or 

Will become Eligible in 2006

Starting November 15, 2005, Medicare will offer enrollment in a new Part D, covering prescription drugs for individuals eligible for Medicare.  Medicare eligible individuals include individuals eligible due to age, disability, or end-stage renal disease.  
Since you have prescription drug coverage through the Bates College Medical Plan, you may decide that you don’t need to enroll for Medicare Part D at this time.

It is important that you read the attached information from Medicare.  This 2-page attachment provides Quick Facts that explain how you can decide if you should enroll for Part D now.

As you read this information, remember that the current prescription drug coverage through the Bates College Medical Plan is at least as good as the standard Medicare prescription drug coverage. This fact is confirmed by the attached Certificate of Creditable Coverage provided by Bates College.

You will receive a Certificate annually from Bate s College while you are covered. If this coverage ends and you then obtain coverage through another employer, that employer must give you a Certificate annually telling you if your prescription drug coverage is creditable.

It is important that you keep all Certificates you receive from all employers in a safe place, because:

· If you decide not to enroll now for Medicare Part D but intend to enroll in the future, and
· If you are covered under Creditable Coverage continuously from when you are first eligible for Part D until you enroll for Part D coverage, and

· If you present all Certificates of Creditable coverage to the Medicare Part D plan when you do enroll,

· Then you will not be charged a higher premium by Medicare for Part D coverage.

